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             CITY OF STAR 
 

                   LAND USE STAFF MEMO 
 

 
TO:   Mayor & Council 

FROM:   City of Star Planning Department  

MEETING DATE: November 19, 2024 

FILE(S) #: Vacation of Right of Way for Grace Lane 

 

REQUEST 

  

Request:  Highway District #4 has requested consent from the Star City Council for the vacation 

of public right of way for Grace Lane (also referred to as “Bent Lane”), in Canyon County, Idaho. 

The property in question is outside of the Star City limits but within the Area of Impact.  

  

STAFF REVIEW AND RECOMMENDATIONS 

 

Based upon the information provided to staff in the request from Highway District #4, staff finds 

that the proposed vacation of right of way is not in conflict with the requirements, standards 

and intent of the Comprehensive Plan and Zoning Ordinance. Staff recommends that Council 

consent to the vacation of right of way of Grace Lane (also referred to as “Bent Lane”), and direct 

staff to notify Highway District #4 of its decision.  

 

 

COUNCIL DECISION 

 

The Star City Council hereby consents to the requested vacation of right of way for Grace Lane 

(also referred to as “Bent Lane” on this date ________________ ____, 2024. 

 












